
   
 

Report to Council 
Re: Appointment of Council Member 
to Recruitment Committee – Deputy 
Clerk -Clerk's Office-2025-05 
From: Martina Chait-Hartwig 
Date: March 4, 2025 
 Recommendation: 

That the Clerk's Office-2025-05 report, dated March 4, 2025, regarding the appointment 
of a Council member to the Deputy Fire Chief recruitment committee be received and 
that Council appoint a member to participate when the recruitment process begins.  
 
Overview: 
As part of the 2025 Budget Deliberations, Council approved a one-year contract for the 
role of Deputy Fire Chief. While the Budget has not yet been passed via By-law, staff 
are preparing for the upcoming recruitment process for the position.  
 
As the Deputy Chief role is a management role, Township hiring policy requires that a 
member of Council be appointed to sit on the hiring committee.  
 
Conclusion: 
To ensure that the recruitment of a Deputy Fire Chief can proceed without delay once 
the 2025 Budget is approved and to be in compliance with the Township’s Hiring Policy, 
a member of Council is required to sit on the hiring committee.  
 
Financial Impact: 
The appointment of a member of Council to the hiring committee will not have a 
financial impact.  
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This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Todd Davis 


